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Fall Enrollment 
We are finishing our first full week of the new academic year and can share some preliminary 
enrollment trends for Southern State Community College. All figures are compared to final fall 
enrollment of 2011: 

Headcount: -15 percent 
FTE: -21 percent 
Credits: -21 percent 

 
We continue to analyze the enrollment data but would offer the following early observations: 

1. According to preliminary estimates, 21 of the 23 community colleges in Ohio are projecting 
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President’s Activities and Involvement 
Since my last report, I have been involved in the following meetings and events:  

 Meeting with Brown County Official 

 Early Childhood Education Conference Welcome 

 High Schools That Work Board Meeting 

 Practical Nursing Pinning 

 Adjunct Faculty Orientation 

 Complete College Ohio Task Force Meeting 

 Meeting with Shawnee State University President  

 Pre-Audit Meeting 

 Hillsboro Rotary 

 
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 Friday | 378, 94.5 percent occupied 

 Saturday | 298, 74.5 percent occupied 

 Sunday | 391, 97.75 percent occupied 

 Total | 1067, 88.9 percent occupied 
 

Ms. Angles and the entire cast and crew are to be commended for their efforts on the production.  

Respiratory Care Program 
The Respiratory Care Program has submitted its 2012 Annual Report of Current Status and Resource 
Assessment Matrix to the Commission on Accreditation for Respiratory Care (CoARC). Upon review of 
the submitted report, CoARC recently sent their response, in which it stated, “Based on the outcomes 
you reported, your program has met or exceeded all currently set thresholds for success on each of the 
required outcome measures. This is an accomplishment of which you, your staff, and institution should 
be proud. No further action is required on your part.” Chyane Collins, Respiratory Care Program 
Director, is to be commended for her continued work on making and keeping the program a success.  

Academic Partnerships 
During the current academic year, Southern State will begin to offer courses and programs with several 
career centers and educational centers. Two of these will be with Great Oaks Career Campuses through 
the Ford ASSET program, which is housed on the Scarlet Oaks Campus, and with the Aviation Technology 
program, which is housed on the Laurel Oaks Campus.
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expressed a desire to obtain a new training provider that will better meet its needs and the needs of the 
students. This arrangement, when finalized, could train up to 100 lineman technicians annually. The TDA 
would provide two weeks of customized training. 

Workforce Development 
The first of several full-day training sessions was offered to DP&L employees at the Manchester training 
facility on August 17. Jeff Montgomery, SSCC Computer Science faculty member, conducted the training, 
and the feedback was excellent.  
 
Southern State Community College, in partnership with the Highland County Chamber of Commerce, is 
pleased to announce that a new Enterprise Facilitator has been hired. Her name is Sharon Bedard, and 
she began on August 1. SSCC is once again serving as the fiscal agent for this second USDA grant to 
provide grassroots small business support in Highland County.  

Continuing Education & Departmental Notes 
Attendance at the Boston Reed College information session held on August 24 was outstanding. Boston 
Reed officials in attendance noted the turnout was four to five times the number usually attending these 
information sessions in a rural area. The two careers drawing considerable interest are the Veterinary 
Assistant and Dental Assistant programs. This is short-term, entry-level training designed to provide the 
basics for someone entering the field. Several attendees voiced their appreciation that SSCC was 
offering these programs that will save them a long commute and time and money compared to other 
similar programs. With sufficient enrollment, classes are to begin in September.  
 
Twenty-three participants completed free Connect Ohio computer classes at four locations during the 
month of August.  
 
The Enterprise Center at Southern State Community College and the Voinovich School of Leadership and 
Public Affairs conducted a workshop on Profit Mastery: Get Control of Your Business. Held August 21 
and 28, the internationally acclaimed seminar for business owners and managers offered practical, 
hands-on action steps for improving profitability and efficiency to keep a bu



http://www.sscc.edu/about/identity-standards.shtml
http://www.sscc.edu/about/foundation.shtml
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Relationships can make or break a partnership. I’ve learned that well as the 

president of Southern State Community College and in my 31 years in public K-12 edu-
cation, most recently as superintendent of a suburban school district. 
 
Shortly after my arrival at Southern State, it became apparent that it was time to re-
imagine the college’s vision. Rather than embarking upon a five-year strategic plan, we 
engaged the college community in a creative visioning process. One of the key activi-
ties was to design a magazine cover with our institution as the feature story. We had to 
ask ourselves: What would the headline be? The feature articles? The pictures? In the 
end, our team cast a new vision to be a First-Choice College.  
 
To realize this vision, we identified six core attributes including, "Synergy through Col-
laboration and Partnerships." We also identified the bold steps required to propel us 
forward. This made its way to the goal level and the matrices by which the institution and president would be evalu-
ated.  
For the purpose of this article, I will specifically outline my part in finding that synergy through partnerships, especially 
among our partner K-12 school districts. 
 

First, of course, is that relationships can make or break a partnership. In my first few months, I made a personal visit 

with each of the 24 superintendents in our college's service area. The purpose was simple: to acquaint them with a col-
lege president who might serve as a resource or a connection to higher education. I was warmly received and appreci-
ated for demonstrating such a high level of interest. 
 

Second, even though we had assigned the responsibility for fostering dual enrollment programs to a campus direc-

tor, I relished the opportunity to tell our story to any school leader or group who would listen. Word has a way of 
spreading, and I have spoken with superintendent groups ranging from High Schools that Work, STEM Consortia, and 
leaders from high achieving school districts who have long relied on advanced placement courses. I hosted a luncheon 
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